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I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on February 13, 2018 resolved: 

18. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 2nd Report of the Cycling Advisory 
Committee from its meeting held on January 17, 2018: 

a)  that the attached proposed London Bicycle Friendly Award Policy BE REFERRED to the 
City Clerk for review and consideration and a report back to the appropriate standing 
committee; 

b)  J. Fullick, Technologist and J. Pucchio, AECOM, BE ADVISED that the Cycling Advisory 
Committee (CAC) expressed its support for the proposed cycling solution for the Victoria 
Bridge Municipal Class Environmental Assessment; it being noted that the CAC received 
the attached presentation from J. Fullick, Technologist and J. Pucchio, AECOM, with 
respect to this matter; 

c)  that the following actions be taken with respect to the proposal to close Oxford Street, in 
its entirety, on a Sunday morning from 6:00 AM to 10:00 AM during the summer: 

i)  it BE NOTED that a verbal presentation from J. Rule, Cycling Advocate, with 
respect to this proposal was received; it being noted that Ottawa, Montreal and 
Winnipeg have similar programs; 

ii)  the above-noted proposal BE AMENDED to consider closing Dundas Street 
instead of Oxford Street; and, 

iii)  the above-noted proposal BE ADDED to the proposed 2018 Cycling Advisory 
Committee (CAC) Work Plan for investigation, noting that the CAC will consult with 
cycling groups in the development of a recommendation for Municipal Council’s 
consideration; and, 

d)  clauses 1 to 4 and 7, BE RECEIVED; 
 
it being noted that the Civic Works Committee heard a verbal delegation from W. Pol, Vice-Chair, 
Cycling Advisory Committee, with respect to this matter. (18/3/CWC) 

 
L. Rowe 
Deputy City Clerk 
/kmm 
 
cc: Chair and Members of the Cycling Advisory Committee 
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Proposed London Bicycle Friendly Awards Policy

1. That following policy be established for the issuance of yearly London
Bicycle Friendly Awards:

a) One Bicycle Friendly Award be presented once a year, in conjunction
with the advisory committee process (to include public submissions)
for nominations involving the Mayor’s New Year’s Honour List. These
will be awarded to an exemplary individual or an organization or
business that has contributed to making the City of London much
more bicycle friendly.

b) The Cycling Advisory Committee members be authorized to
collect/make nominations and select the recipient to be considered
for Bicycle Friendly Awards with endorsement by Council;

c) The following criteria be established to qualify for the award, that
nominees meet a minimum of three of these criteria:

Individual that:

i) Volunteers or participates with local cycling events, bike rides or
tours;

ii) Actively cycles year round in compliance with the Ontario Highway
Traffic Act and municipal by-laws;

iii) Leads by example in demonstrating safe cycling skills; and,
iv) Publically and proactively promotes the benefits of cycling.

Organization or Business that:

i) Engages their staff, members, constituents and/or clients to actively
commute to work and/or tide recreationally;

ii) Invests in secure, sheltered, monitored bicycle parking;
iii) Invests in on-site shower and change facilities;
iv) Offers employee training in bike safety, repair and maintenance;
v) Offers support for onsite or community bike events and functions;
vi) Offers a bicycle-friendly dress code and/or incentives to ride to work;

and,
vii) Uses bicycle friendly services (ie bike couriers, bike trailer

deliveries).

d) On the understanding that:

i) Unsuccessful nominations may be resubmitted in future
years;

ii) Individuals currently serving on the Cycling Advisory
Committee are not eligible for consideration; and,

iii) Businesses and organizations to be considered include but
not be limited to: restaurants, grocery stores, manufacturers,
offices, media, small and large retailers, bike stores, tourism
operators, malls, boards and departments (ie library board,
school boards, government, police) hotels and organizations
(ie YMCA, health agencies).
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